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Attendance:  
Paul Giansanti, Sara Crooks, Erin Corso, Christine Davis, Sue Nargi, Karen Phipps, Dennis Proto, Sarah Ahearn, Laura Lane, Amy DeFelice, Laura Palmer, Cassie Venson, Maliqa Mosley-Williams, Idalisse Martinez
Absent: 
Valerie Sorrentino, Marissa Artis, Allison Wynus, Dorca Rodriguez
Welcome:  
Karen Phipps welcomed all council members and introduced new community member:  Sarah Ahearn.   
Minutes:  
Minutes from the February 24th, 2019 meeting were reviewed and approved. 
Initiatives: 
Mrs. Phipps provided council members with an updated on the initiatives that were implemented this year:
· Students in the Class of 2022 interested in the Allied Health Pathway Program were interviewed by AHS and Pathway Program Staff in April.  Ten students were selected into the program and will be notified of their acceptance. Students will start the internship this summer.  By the end of senior year students will have a Patient Care Technician Certification. 
· AHS teachers and administrators will be meeting with Housatonic Community College staff to review curriculum and determine if the following classes can be taught at AHS for dual credit:  Benchwork, SolidWorks, and Blue Print Reading.  Students that successfully complete these classes can matriculate into the 10 month Advanced Manufacturing Certificate Program at HCC.  This meeting is planned for May.  

· A dual enrollment partnership with the University of Bridgeport has been finalized.  Next year, dual enrollment courses will be offered in English (1), math (2), business (2), and history (1).  
· Mr. Giansanti and Mrs. Phipps participated in a conference call with Southern Connecticut State University about offering additional College and Career Pathways for AHS students.  Based on a student interest survey, cybersecurity and education are two pathways that will be explored. The BROS Mentoring Program that was established in Fall 2018 will continue next year. 
· This year, AHS is one of eight schools (and the only non-technical high school) partnering with Sikorsky to provide a paid Teamster internship program to juniors enrolled in a Tech Ed program.  Sikorksy has accepted three students into the program this year.  Students will begin their summer internships in June. 

· Students interested in engineering, and that have taken a Project Lead the Way class, can apply for a paid Project Lead the Way summer internship at Sikorsky.  The applications deadline is April 30th.  Two students, to date, are applying for this internship. 
· Sikorsky Credit Union is seeking one School Based Bank Intern for the 2019-2020 school year.  This is a paid internship that will begin in the summer.  The application deadline is May 15th.  Maliqa Mosley-Williams is a current bank intern and has been charged with promoting the bank intern program at AHS. 
· The guidance department will be holding a job-fair for all students on May 1st.  In the past, several students have received part-time employment from companies at the job fair. 

· AHS has 10 students participating in a Teacher Leader Intern program at Mead and Prendergast School.  This is a 10-week paid internship program sponsored by a grant.  The high school students support students in grades 3-6 in math and reading. 

Parent 

Involvement:
Parent involvement, at the high school level, continues to be a struggle. For example, only two parents attended the last two PTSO meetings, four parents attended the Vaping Presentation, six parents attended SAT Night, and ten parents attended College Night.  Emails and phone calls are sent to high school parents about all high school related events.  Emails and phone calls were sent to high school and middle school parents about the Vaping Presentation.  Events are also posted on the Ansonia School District Facebook Page.  Mr. Giansanti sends weekly updates to high school parents at the end of each week. Mr. Giansanti requested that parents and community members share upcoming events with other parents and the community.  Mr. Giansanti explained that we need parents to be active members of school groups, to advocate and support the high school staff, our programming, and our students.  Mrs. Davis suggested live-streaming video of events for parents that cannot attend meetings and presentations.  Mr. Proto suggested using sports meetings to get information to parents.  Mrs. Ahearn suggested sending information about district wide presentations, which would benefit students and parents, to Mrs. Kathy Molner at Assumption School for distribution to Assumption students and families.  Next year, Mr. Giansanti would like to select one initiative for the School Governance Council to work on for the year.  

Course 

Offerings/

Scheduling:
Mrs. Corso provided council members with a copy of the completed program of studies.  The guidance department has met with students individually to help them select courses for next school year.  Mrs. Corso reviewed the program of studies and pointed out that the graduation requirements have changed.  For example, seniors need 22 credits to graduate. Starting with the junior class, students will need 25 credits to graduate.  Incoming freshmen will need to take one full credit of health and hold a minimum of 6.5 credits per year.  Personal Finance has been approved by the Board of Education as a graduation requirement. Next year, the top incoming freshmen will be able to take Biology and Geometry.  Mrs. Phipps thanked the guidance department for putting together the program of studies and developing Career Clusters for students (page 15 of the program of studies).  The Business Department utilized the Career Clusters and graduation requirements to create a planned pathway for students interested in business.  Students utilizing the planned pathway can graduate from AHS with 36 college credits. Mrs. Palmer was also impressed with the Program of Studies and found it useful when selecting courses with her son. Mrs. Palmer noted that different schools have different policies for accepting AP and ECE credit.  For example, Fairfield University will take AP credit and not ECE credit.  Mrs. Corso stated that all students enrolled in AP/ECE courses will be taking the AP exam this year.  The AP exam is offered at no-cost to AHS students this year.  The AP testing window is May 6th-May 17th. 
Ideas to 

Improve

Community

Perception:
In an effort to improve community perception of AHS, seniors that are accepted into college, the military, or accept a job offer are highlighted on the district Facebook page.  This year, UCONN has accepted 8 students to the Storrs location.  Mrs. Corso noted that the acceptance requirements for UCONN Storrs have increased.  Students need to have a 3.8 GPA and score at least a 1307 on the SAT. Mrs. DeFelice mentioned that her daughter and her niece have stated that the education they received from AHS prepared them to be successful in college.  Mrs. DeFelice suggested graduates speak to the current seniors in the fall about what to expect in college.   Mrs. Phipps mentioned that some teachers have reached out to former students to speak to their classes.  For example, Mr. Mitchell had four students (attending UCONN, Columbia, and Carnegie-Mellon) speak with physics and engineering students about the rigors of college and the importance of internships. 
Ms. Lane provided Mr. Giansanti with an article she found “The Hard Work of Changing Public Perceptions” (https://www.schoolwebmasters.com/Blog_Articles?entityid=372216).  Ms. Lane highlighted some of the perceptions.  The article addresses ways to alter negative perceptions.  
For the Good 

of the Order:
Mrs. Nargi congratulated Maliqa Mosley-Williams and Ms. Tangredi.  They will be honored at the Nick Collicelli Awards Reception in May. The award is given for excellence in the community.
 Idalisse Martinez spoke about the Great Give, an opportunity to raise money to purchase new equipment for the AHS Band program.  Idalisse, with the help of the AV club, created a promotional video for the Great Give and will take part in a Valley Independent Sentinel Pod Cast to promote the Great Give and the needs of the AHS Band.  

Idalisse mentioned that student participation in sports and clubs has declined and that students are not excited about playing sports or participating in clubs and activities.  Transportation may be an issue as to why students do not attend games at night or after school activities.  Mrs. Ahearn mentioned taking a look at the feeder programs.  Many of the sports teams have combined with Derby.  Additionally, the middle school sports program was eliminated due to budget cuts.  
Mrs. Phipps stated that this is the last SGC meeting for the 2018-2019 school year.  
Next Meeting:     Fall 2019, date TBD
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